
 
By E-Mail 
Aws97@aol.com 
 
Mr. Gerald Laurenco      OCD-SW-09-0055 
Friends Recycling, LLC 
2350 N. W. 27th Avenue 
Ocala, FL 34475 
 
 Marion County – SW 
 Friends Recycling, LLC – C&D Disposal & Recycling 
 Permit Application No. SO42-0019600-007 

Review of Partial Cell 2A Certification of Construction Completion 
 
Dear Mr. Laurenco: 
 
Guerra Development Corporation submitted the form “Certification of Construction Completion of a Solid 
Waste Management Facility” and other documents regarding 2.77 acres of Cell 2A on your behalf.  The 
first submittal was electronic on February 19, 2009.  The submittal included an inflation adjusted cost 
estimate and a drawing of the 2.77 acre prepared area.  I responded in an e-mail dated February 20, 
2009 regarding changes needed for the cost estimate.  The final version of the “Certification of 
Construction Completion of a Solid Waste Management Facility” form was dated February 19, 2009.  The 
final version of the inflation adjusted cost estimate was dated February 24, 2009.  Both were received on 
February 27, 2009.  On February 25, 2009 the Department conducted a site visit regarding this submittal.  
The 2.77 acre is properly prepared. 
 
The inflation adjusted cost estimate is approved by the Department. It satisfies the requirement to submit 
a cost estimate before using the new area in Cell 2A.  Please update the financial assurance mechanism 
for the facility to match the amounts shown on this estimate.  
 
As I discussed after the site visit, the “Certification of Construction Completion” for the 2.77 acres of Cell 
2A depicted on the drawing dated February 19, 2009 is acceptable.  You may begin placing waste in that 
portion of Cell 2A. 
 
If you have any questions, please contact me at 407-893-3328. 
 
      Sincerely, 

       
      ______________________ 

F. Thomas Lubozynski, P.E. 
      Waste Program Administrator 
 
      Date:  March 3, 2009 
FTL 
 
Attachment:  Drawing submitted with Certification, dated February 19, 2009 
 
cc:  Juan C. Guerra, P.E., Guerra Development Corp. guerracorp@att.net 
 

 

Florida Department of 
Environmental Protection 

Central District 
3319 Maguire Boulevard, Suite 232 

Orlando, Florida 32803-3767 

Charlie Crist 
Governor 

 
Jeff Kottkamp 

Lt. Governor 
 

Michael W. Sole 
                   Secretary 




